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Minutes of Meeting
August 11, 2021
Chair Dana Shuttleworth opened the meeting at 9:02 a.m. Also attending was Board Member’s Bill Gianacoples, Paul Thompson, Health Director, William Holt, and Health inspector, Virginia Bacon.

Reorganize the board – Motion:  By Paul Thompson to nominate Dana Shuttleworth as the Chairman, Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous. Motion:  By Paul Thompson to nominate Bill Gianacoples as Clerk, Seconded:  By Dana Shuttleworth, unanimous.  Motion:  By Bill Gianacoples to nominate Paul Thompson as Vice Chairman, Seconded:  By Dana Shuttleworth, unanimous.
Nurse Contract - FY22 Public Health Nurse Contract with 5% increase Motion:  By Paul Thompson to approve the FY22 Public Health Nurse Contract with 5% increase, Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

Body Art/Piercing – Inquires have come to the BOH for body art to open an establishment in town.    Each town has to regulate, the state has given a model regulation and Ipswich has their own.  Health Director, Bill Holt hoping to have regulations in place prior to new business coming into town.  Next meeting to discuss & vote to adopt the new Body Art/Piercing Regulation. Sent home a couple model regulations for board members to look over.

Budget - Health Director, Bill Holt going over the BOH budget for FY22.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to approve the FY22 budget, Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

175 Central Street/Brook Street – Documentation for 175 Central Street/38 Brook Street, Paul Thompson, a lot more information not seen before.  Discussion on the history of the properties.  Health Director, Bill Holt would like to send a letter to DEP regarding if the project is a repair or new construction, will cc board and have town counsel take a look at it.  

Variances to go back in front of the board for approval – The board would like to review proposed Septic System plans that are looking for variances/waivers.  The board was allowing the Health Director to approve during the Covid shutdown.  
Covid updates – The new variant is causing problems, starting to get an increase in cases.  CDC is recommending mask in schools; we are still in the grey.
MINUTES OF MEETING - Motion:  By Paul Thompson to approve the June 23, 2021 minutes as written, Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

Meeting Adjourned 10:23 a.m.

Next BOH meeting September 15, 2021 @9:00 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon
_______________________





__________________________
Dana Shuttleworth- Chairman





   Paul Thompson-Vice Chairman       
_____________________
Bill Gianacoples -Clerk
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